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Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 
 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 

  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 
 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 
 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C)  james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 
 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 
 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 
 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan Del Villar (562) 693-7800 
   

District Deputy William A. Davey DD108 362-5456 
 Bdavey9093@yahoo.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

      

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Scout from San Diego who lost his life 

  

Vern Schuster (cracked neck) PGK      Carlos Chavez PGK 

Ken Stone (ALS-Lou Gehrig’s disease) 

Ignacio Sanchez      Gene St. Amant      
 

 

Toni Cholewinski – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Widow 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Tomaka, Jeff Lee,  

Ana, Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg, Rosa Fairchild 

Ada Ahmed, Tom & Dodi Gillman - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte (cancer) – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife      Decon Steve’s Sister Joan (cancer) 

Edie – Ron Tremblay’s Wife      Rose – Charlos Chavez PGK’s Wife       

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Melba Gougis, Lumas Gougis, Gregory Taylor, 

Mooneen Taylor, Chryl Pringle, Millie & Silven Laurant, Gary Woods, Myrna Legeaux,  

Herbert Lum, Althea & Herbert Robinson – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Maureen Lewis (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Antonia Rodriguez – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother 

Roberta Bartlett & Wayne Wehmeyer (cancer) – Ken Peterson PGK’s Relatives 

Sherel – Ira Pringle PGK’s Wife      George Limar’s Sister (heart attack) 

Jim Wiedel’s Daughter (cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Special Intentions for US Marine in Mexican Jail 

 

 

 

 

  Sick & Distressed 



 

        
 

  

Brothers,  

 

We are now in the dog days of summer!  I know that many of you are on vacations with 

family, friends or both.  However, I hope this letter finds all of you well and your families healthy.  It 

has been a pretty quiet month with our big event being the Installation of officers.   

 

Thank you to all who attended the installation, It was a pleasure to see all of you and your 

families! I want to thank you for your support and on behalf of all of Brother Knight who are on the 

board, thank you for your trust and confidence.  We all understand that it is a pleasure to serve our 

council.   

 

Since it is the summer, if you are traveling, I want to wish all of you Godspeed!  I pray that 

our great savior Jesus Christ is with all of you as you travel to and from your destinations.  I pray 

that you travels be filled with great joy, happiness and fond memories. I pray that we all return home, 

safe sound and relaxed. For those that are not traveling or spending time with loved ones at home, I 

pray for good visits, healthy relationships and great times!  
 

Vivat Jesus!  

Peter A. Morales 

 

 
 

              Now that your council officers have been installed its time to work on our council projects. 

This is where you come in and help. I've asked this before, but please get involved with your council 

and help us make our Colombian year a success, we need your help. Welcome to our new District 

Deputy, William Davey, who is a Past Grand Knight of Saint Columbian Council 3926 in 

Westminster California. Through the years our council has had several District Deputies from that 

council. 

 

              Did you know that this is our councils 30th year? The last time we celebrated our 

anniversary was five years ago. How time has gone by, there are a few charter members still active 

in our council, and I will bet they can still remember the forming date. Another important date to 

remember will take place next year in Los Angeles where our order will host the Special Olympics. 

The Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson was in Los Angeles and stated our order will fund $1.4 million 

for that event. That means many will be coming from around the world for this great event. Also our 

orders Supreme Convention will take place this month and some of the events will be on EWTN. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jesus- and Hypocrites in the church 
 

 One of the oldest and most popular answers from people who won’t go to 

church is “There are too many hypocrites there.” That is the reason they give for rejecting 

Christianity. The question to them should be “does the presence of hypocrites in the church 

invalidate the gospel message?” They expect Christians to be perfect. If you read Matthew 6:1-18 

and 23: 13-33, you will see that Jesus Himself warned against and condemned hypocrisy. “When 

you do a charitable deed don’t do like the hypocrites and announce it to everyone.” “When you 

pray don’t pray like the hypocrites who like to stand in the synagogues for all to see.” When you 

fast don’t be like the hypocrite who wants everyone to notice his suffering,” Jesus was well aware 

of the hypocrites in the church, and He warned against them time and time again. He called them 

“Serpent’s and a brood of vipers.” He told them they would not escape the condemnation of Hell. 

  

Jesus is the answer to those who say the church is full of hypocrite’s. The church is not 

based on imperfect Christians. It is based on Jesus who was sinless. Hebrews 6:15 For we do not 

have a High Priest who cannot sympathize with our weaknesses but was in all points tempted as 

we are and yet was without sin. Hebrews 4:12-13 for Gods word is living and powerful and 

sharper than any two edged sword, piercing even to the division of soul and spirt and of joints and 

marrow and is the discerner of the thoughts and intents of the heart and there is no creature 

hidden from His sight, but all things are naked and open to the eyes of Him to who we must give 

account. 
 

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Inan Hermann     George Limar     Ken Peterson PGK     Leonardo Fernandez     Frank Faecke     Carl Heinz 

Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr.     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Ton Nagle PGK     Fredick Gumm     Jorge Rodriguez 

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     William Serb III PGK     William Torrescano     Richard Higgins 

Rafael Martinez     Chorm Thienngern     Fred Navarro     Mike Mercer     Roland Tremblay     James Bowler 

John Oliver     Paul Benson     Rolly Arenz     Virgil Smith     Lloyd Ferry     Richard Tkach     Walter Munoz     

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

  
Hope you’re having a great summer. The month of August is the vacation month, but for those that 

are in town we have lots to do.  Don’t forget Adoration is on the 13th.  H.O.P.E has their Food bagging set for 

the 15th and 30th and they can always use the extra help. The Pancake Breakfasts are set for the 17th and 24th in 

the Parish Hall. The donations from those breakfasts will go to the Intellectually Disabled. The Boy Scouts and 

Cub Scouts will be helping us as always with the setting up and the cleanup for the breakfasts.  Be sure to sign 

up at our business meeting, no experience needed.  A little bit of time you donate can make a difference. 

Finally capping off the month we will be holding a Corporate Communion at the 8:00am mass on the 31st. 

Your seat is reserved. See you there. 

 

We will also be looking for all of you to sign up for the Annual Blood Drive. It starts on September 

the 6th (Saturday) on the church patio and we will continue for the following weekends until the 21st 

 

Virgil Smith 

 Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

  

 

 

 

 

[ Membership Director Continued – From Page 4 ] 
 

              Let’s talk about recruiting, an important part of my job my job as the Membership Director 

and I will need you to help me. It's telling the men in our parish, that the Knights of Columbus is an 

experience of a life time. If you don't ask them to join, he'll never join. I don't want to sound like a 

broken record, but we all need reminding to ask that potential candidate to join. Also the members of 

the 1st degree team need to start studying their parts so we can put on a 1st degree. There is a 1st 

degree every month at Fr. Kass Council every 3rd Monday of the month. If you need material about  

our order let me know and I will have it for you. Have you asked that potential candidate to join? 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Council Membership Director and Council Advocate    

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 There are still some of our members who have not paid their 2013/2014 membership dues. 

Because of events this year, I was not able to process this completely. Beginning in the next billing 

cycle, the process will be completed by the end of April 2015. There are several of our members who 

have not paid their dues for two years or more. This could be for many reasons, one of which is that 

we do not have current contact information for you. So, beginning with the 2014/2015 billing cycle 

your membership proposer will be working with the retention committee early in the process to 

follow up with members who do not pay in a timely manner. We would hate to lose you. If you are 

having financial hardships and are not able to pay this, please contact the retention chairman and we 

will make arrangements to support you in any way we can.  

 

I have council badges for many members that have joined our ranks in the past. Please see 

me at the August business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

Donald A. Durensky 8/2 Jessus Torres PGK 8/2 Rolando D. Arenz 8/8 

Karl De Los Reyes 8/11 Innan Herrmann 8/13 Ronald J. Lona 8/14 

Kevin J. Kluver 8/15 George E. Evans 8/17 Ralph R. Liberto 8/17 

Israel Rivera 8/17 Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 David L. Skorupinski 8/23 

Gregory J. Brown 8/25 Jerome P. Ortiz-Luis 8/25 George Mergl 8/26 

José E. Perez 8/26 Robert E. Anthony 8/28 Valentin C. Anselmo Jr. 8/29 

 Curt J. Briskorn 8/29 

  

   

 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 
  

 
 

6th OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION (until 6:30am 14th) 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am 

24th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 
 

 

 

1st “LABOR DAY” 

3rd OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

6th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

7th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION (until 6:30am 14th) 

13th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

14th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

17th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

21th BLOOD DRIVE – Sign-up’s after masses 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th “OKTOBERFEST” 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Michael So & Phung Nguyen 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  
                                                   

Dear Brother Knights, 

There are essentially two issues which must be resolved concerning unborn embryos and 

fetuses. The first is, “Are they human beings?” The second is, “Should they be recognized as persons 

under the law?” We’ve already established that there is no debate on the first question. It is a matter 

of plain, objective science. Embryos and fetuses are fully and individually human from the moment 

of fertilization on. If this were not true, if unborn children were not demonstrably human, there 

would be no need to even talk about rights of personhood. “Removing a fetus” would be the moral 

equivalent of pulling a tooth. This, however, is not the case, and so the debate must now enter the 

political arena. 

There is a very real sense in which the need to answer this second question is, in itself, an absurdity. 

If you look up the word “person” in your average dictionary (we’ll use Webster’s), you’ll find 

something like this: 
 

Person n. A human being. 

A person, simply put, is a human being. This fact should be enough. The intrinsic humanity 

of unborn is a human being. This fact should be enough. The intrinsic humanity of unborn is 

children, by definition, makes them persons and should, therefore, guarantee their protection under 

the law. For more than thirty years, however, this has not been the case. The situation we are left 

with is this. In America today, there is a huge and singular group of living human beings who have 

no protection under the law and are being killed en masse every day. Is that not astounding?! It is 

astounding, but not wholly unprecedented. 
 

There have been at least two other instances in American history in which specific groups of 

human beings were stripped of their rights of personhood as a means of justifying their horrible 

mistreatment. African-Americans and Native-Americans both felt the brunt of a system which denied 

their humanity, stripped their personhood and subjected them to horrors beyond measure. While the 

legal framework that made such injustice possible has now been removed, it remains firmly in place 

for unborn Americans. 
 

There remains one, and only one, group of human beings in the U.S. today for which being 

human is not enough. The inconvenience of their existence has resulted in a legal loophole of 

shameful proportions. What is a person? A person is a human being (unless, of course, you haven’t 

been born yet, in which case we’ll define personhood in any way possible so as to exclude you, kill 

you and forget you). 
  

Sincerely Yours 

Thomas Nagle 
 

         



 

July Meeting 

William Serb PGK 

$10.00 

 

August Meeting = $10.00 

 

 

 

 

 

CATHOLIC SOCIAL TEACHING #2 

CALL TO FAMILY, COMMUNITY, AND PARTICIPATION 
 

K of C is all about support for the family as the central social institution. Our activities are 

centered around our own families, the larger family (Saint Irenaeus), and the protection of our 

families and our Church. 
 

Grand Knight Peter Morales reflected at our last General Meeting on the many ways our 

knights support St. Irenaeus, and I would like to share a few of those. At the Fiesta our knights 

provided electrical set up and tear down, we manned the sausage booth, conducted sales of tickets, 

did clean up, etc. The Fiesta is our major parish fund raiser. One of our knights and his wife have 

chaired the Fiesta for years (think blood, sweat, tears, and sleepless nights.) Many brother knights are 

deeply involved in H.O.P.E. in support of poor families in our parish and communities. Part of the 

funds generated by Ave Maria Vehicle Donations go to H.O.P.E. Several knights for years have 

regularly picked up groceries in their own vehicles and have welcomed clothing and appliance 

donations to help families. We have even given our expertly cooked left over pancakes from our 

pancake breakfast at St. Irenaeus School to H.O.P.E.  
 

Call or e-mail names in this Newsletter if you can help in any way. Thank you and thank 

God! 
 

Yours in Christ,  

Frank Faecke, Recorder    
 

                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s of 

our various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 
 

 

Knights of Columbus 

Cypress Council 8599 
Proposed Budget Fiscal Year 2014-2015 

 

 

MANIDATORY EXPENSES    EXPENSES  INCOME 
Building and Anniversay Fund     $390.00    

Catholic Advertising – Supreme     $180.00 

Columbian Charities (365)     $450.00    

Council Insurance      $355.00 

Culture of Life       $200.00    

Per Capita Tax – Chapter                 $100.00 

Per Capita Tax – State                $1800.00 

Per Capita Tax – Supreme     $500.00 

Annual Dues from Membership        $3975.00 

      Subtotal           $3975.00  $3975.00 

 

COUNCIL EXPENSES      EXPENSES  INCOME 

Bulletin Postage                $1200.00 

Bulletin Printing      $720.00 

Degree Expenses      $100.00 

Financial Secretary – Expense Reimbursement   $150.00  

Jackets and T-Shirts      $200.00    

Memorial Expenses      $100.00 

New Member Badges      $100.00 

Supplies       $500.00 

Website       $120.00 

Fish Fry                  $5000.00               $9000.00 

New BBQ                  $1000.00 

      Subtotal            $9190.00                          $9000.00 

  

YOUTH ACTIVITIES      EXPENSES  INCOME 

Boy Scouts / Cub Scouts ( $100.00 each )   $200.00 

      Subtotal $200.00 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

CHARITIES       EXPENSES  INCOME 
H.O.P.E        $200.00 

La Habra Life Center ( Flower Sale )              $1200.00              $1200.00 

ID Drive ( Pancake Breakfasts )     $900.00    $900.00 

Paster’s / Priest’s / Staff Christmas Presents   $250.00 

Poster Contest       $150.00 

Presentation Sister’s Fundraiser ( every Other Year )      $0.00 

Respect for Life       $200.00 

School Essay Contest ( 1@75 / 1@ 50 / 1 @ 25 )  $150.00 

Seminary Fund                 $1000.00    $200.00 

Special Olympics          $5.00 

Wheelchair Program      $150.00 

      Subtotal           $4205.00              $2300.00

  

 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES     EXPENSES  INCOME 
Annual Golf Tournament               $8000.00             $17800.00 

Christmas Party       $300.00    

Clergy Night       $100.00 

Corporate Communion Breakfast    $200.00 

Council Family Night      $200.00 

Council Picnic       $200.00 

Good of the Order      $200.00 

Grand knight Expenses      $500.00 

Installation of Officers      $300.00 

Ladies Night                 $3000.00              $1500.00 

Misc.                  $1930.00 

Parish Fiesta Booth      $150.00 

Past Grand Knight Gift      $200.00 

Past Grand knight Dinner       $75.00 

Retention         $50.00 

State Convention                $1600.00 

Vehicle Donation                       $5000.00               $5000.00 

      Subtotal         $22005.00                  $24300.00 

 

TOTAL PROPOSED BUDGET            $39575.00          $39575.00 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 

 



 

 

 
  

                                            
 

Program Director Virgil Smith 293-0739  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


